
Menno Bulletin Weekly 
Bulletin Announcements for June 8, 2025 

 
Witmer Heights Church Life Activities Calendar  
 June 11 - Landis Homes resident gathering 1:00 pm 
 June 18 - Fairmount Homes gathering  
 June 21 - Men’s breakfast Lyndon Diner 7 am  
 June 28 - Ladies breakfast 8:30 am in Garden Cafe at Landis Homes 
 Oct. 17-19 - Church Retreat at Penn Valley​
 
​ ​ ​ Sunday, June 8                                              Sunday, June 15 
Worship Leader​​ Nelson Shenk​ ​ ​ ​ Shelby Swartley 
Preacher​ ​ John Denlinger                                               Anne K Weaver 
Greeters​               Don and Judy Stoltzfus                                   Nelson and June Shenk 
 
PRAYER REQUESTS:  
~Pray for Pastor Steve and April in their time away from us during Steve’s sabbatical. 
~Pray for Keith Nyce as he prepares to assume a new role as Bishop for our Conestoga River District.  
~Pray for the Elder Team as they make decisions regarding our church life. Next meeting June 10 
~Pray for the Worship Team as they make decisions regarding our worship experience. Next meeting August 6th 
7pm 
~Pray for healing: Mary Zehr, Judy Stoltzfus, Chris Kennel, and Wes Newswanger’s sister 
~Church World Services and needs of local immigrants. 
 
~Bishop Installation Announcement 
You are invited to the installation of Keith Nyce as Bishop of the Conestoga River District of 
LMC on Sunday, June 22, 2025, at 4:00 PM at Stumptown Mennonite Church, 2813 Stumptown 
Road, Bird In Hand. 
Come support Keith as our district gathers for this installation service. Join us in prayer and 
fellowship as Keith accepts this call to serve alongside us in advancing the Kingdom of God. 
Your presence will be a blessing as we commission him for this ministry. 
Light refreshments will be served following the service. 
 
~Notes from Pastor Steve 
New Person Ministries is inviting team registrations for their second annual croquet tournament and chicken BBQ 
on Saturday, June 28, 2025 at Witmer Heights Mennonite Church. This is your chance to learn tournament croquet, 
compete for prizes, enjoy good food, and support New Person Ministries.  
For details, team registration, and food orders, visit newpersonministries.org/2025-croquet-tournament 
 
Did you know that if you own a business you can get a tax credit for supporting the Parent & Preschool Center? 
The Educational Improvement Tax Credit program provides tax credits to businesses who make contributions to 
nonprofit organizations. Our preschool is able to use contributions from businesses to provide scholarships for 
students. If you would like more information about supporting the preschool in this way, please contact us at 
preschool@mellingerchurch.org! Businesses must apply by July 1! 
 
~Material Resource Center The next serve day is October 20, 2025. MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
 
~The Summer quarter adult S.S. class begins June 8.  If you are willing and able to teach this class, please go to 
the following link to sign up. 
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1d-d59YMcqdmiP_xwwkBZt4YPx95bmASVknc9M9BYHDA/edit   
 
 
 

https://79ttvsdab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyt84Ji400rUGCbqzCMl7xLv7U5HYm5CyGjzTQHl6Ld9DDVsxTdEwDN-vfRiabeS7KISJeESp3yUGAVwAKuYPgp8R84yeLmvtkwM6YBx7TzsS0J6xYn-R3NCiu1eA3gF5XGc7oGGx19waFzYhVsYEF3cWYjpxqs-&c=&ch=
https://newpersonministries.org/2025-croquet-tournament/
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1d-d59YMcqdmiP_xwwkBZt4YPx95bmASVknc9M9BYHDA/edit


~Witmer Heights Communication beginning April 20: 
Announcements for the bulletin: to Kristin Stoltzfus (email: Kristinlmaries@gmail.com phone: 717-618-2169) 
Announcements to be sent to the congregation via email: to Merle Reinford 
Pastoral needs: to Jonathan Stoltzfus, or another elder if not available 
 
~Parent and Preschool Center is looking for individuals to serve in our Tuesday morning women’s group child 
care program for the 2025/2026 school year.  We are seeking the following positions: 
- Staff position (paid): weekly childcare provider in our 2 years and under childcare room 
- Volunteer positions: 1 childcare volunteer needed the 3rd Tuesday of every month, 1 childcare volunteer needed 
the 4th Tuesday of every month, childcare volunteer substitutes that may be called if regularly scheduled volunteers 
are not able to attend 
Please contact Kris Augsburger (escott164@comcast.net) to learn more about these serving opportunities! Thank 
you for your continuing support of this ministry 
 
~NEEDS AT CVCCS 
FOOD: Canned pineapple and canned mandarin oranges, canned carrots, baked beans, taco kits, instant mashed 
potatoes, Tomato sauce/pasta sauce 
 
 
BIRTHDAY BAGS: 
Suggested items to put in a decorative bag: cake mix, can of icing, foil cake pan, napkins, paper plates, candles 
For a child you might include balloons, blow out party favors, stickers, etc.  
Donated items may be brought to church or dropped off at CVCCS, 2420 Gehman Ln, Lancaster, Tues.-Thurs. 
from 8:30 to 3:30. 
 
 
CROPS FOR KIDS:  
If you are a gardener (or know someone who is) we are asking our community members to plant an extra row or 
two in their gardens this growing season and donate the produce to CVCCS. These donations go a long way in 
making sure our clients have produce to eat.  
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